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At the end of the simulation period, the gas storage facilities show significantly lower storage levels com-
pared to the previous year (median scenario: 14.1% in December 2023 compared to 60.6% in December 
2022). This would leave the German economy significantly worse prepared for 2024 in terms of gas supply. 
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However, other sources of supply that are not yet included in the simulation are then likely to emerge. This 
presupposes that potential supplier countries allow free trade in gas and do not impose export restrictions 
on their part in the intention of shielding their domestic customers from rising gas prices. After all, the 
demand pull from Europe is causing gas prices in the rest of the world to rise. Thus, substitution of Russian 
gas is always subject to protectionism risk. 

Policymakers should rely on market-based instruments to make the adjustment to the negative energy 
shock as efficient as possible. This requires that the increased procurement costs for energy be passed on 
to consumers in a timely manner. This would decrease energy consumption earlier making the more favorable 
scenarios of gas availability more likely. This also includes activating the price adjustment mechanism pur-
suant to Section 24 of the German Energy Security Act. Since higher prices already provide a strong incen-
tive to reduce energy consumption, additional government incentives to save energy are not necessary; 
indeed, these interventions are likely to have unfavorable distributional effects because the de facto 
opportunities to save energy in the short run are unevenly distributed. Instead, households that lack the 
means to shoulder the rise in energy prices on their own should be supported through targeted transfers. 
Since the German economy as a whole has lost purchasing power to other countries as a result of the 
energy shock, relieving vulnerable households requires high-income and high-wealth households to bear 
the additional burden. Moreover, the support measures should be coordinated throughout the EU in order 
to ensure – unlike in the past – that prices are passed on in line with market principles and to avoid 
distorting competition in the common market. 


